TOWN OF PINES TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

December 6. 2017
The regular meeting of the Town of Pines Council was called to order at 6:30 pm. Cathi Murray

led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance were Cathi Murray, Vicki Kuzio, James Prast,
Alan Murray, and Janice Lowe. James made a motion to accept the November minutes. Vicki
seconded the motion. The motion was voted on and passed 3-0.

Clerk Treasurer
Discussed the need to renew software license for Keystone for 2018. Bud made motion to

approve payment and carried 3-0.

Building and Zonind
There were three permits issued. Home at 4180 Pine St remodel, 2172 Second Place and

improvements at W Dunes Hwy. Alan discussed the checklist he had gone over with Nipsco.
Bud commented the Town needs to have meeting with Nipsco concerning the streets damaged
by NIPSCO, he has been working with Rieth Riley. Alan will give Bud a CD provided by NIPSCO
1st verbal warning letter to be sent to a homeowner with regard to property on Poplar St.

Fire Department
Received seven calls in November. Continuing to work on securing funding for the radios

needed by the department. Fire Dept. to use a billing service to collect for assisting in accidents
through insurance companies, this could help pay for supplies.

Street Department
Street Signs have been received. Saltand sand have been taken care of for the town. The leaf

machine is broken and the town has been unable to find a backup to pick up the leaves.
Bud made motion to approve contract with Abonmarche Vicki seconded and passed 3-0. Vicki
will be the contact person.

Old Business
Burton refused to go to BZA meeting. Attorney will send letter to Mr. Burton. Bud will continue to

work with homeowner on Colorado Ave.

New Business
Security Co. to install new DVR for use with the camera system. Next meeting will be

Wednesday December 27 at 6:30.



Discussion concerning Burton applying with BZA to ask for variance for building. Additional
discussion concerning trailer being moved. Town to reapply for permit for composting leaves.

New Business

John Malorano resigned from the BZA due to health reasons. BZA now needs 2 new members.

Public Comments

Web page needs updated with pictures.

Ciaims

Bud made a motion to pay claims. Cathi seconded. Motion was approved 3-0.

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.
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